Universal Periodic Review – Iraq
Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,

The Kingdom of The Netherlands would like to thank […..] of Iraq for his/her introduction of the national report on the human rights situation. 
As the Netherlands remains concerned about the overall human rights situation in Iraq, our advance questions focused on the general situation of human rights and torture.  
The Netherlands notes with appreciation that since the previous UPR of Iraq the Government of Iraq has signed up to several human rights treaties, including the Convention against Torture [and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment]. 
In this respect the Netherlands recommends the government of Iraq to extend an open invitation to Special Rapporteurs and to facilitate a visit by the UN Special Rapporteur on Torture.
In view of the crimes against humanity perpetrated by violent extremists in Iraq and persistent impunity in parts of the country, the Netherlands recommends the Government of Iraq to accede to the Rome Statute, to fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute and to investigate and prosecute international crimes effectively before its national courts or enable the International Criminal Court to investigate these crimes. [As an alternative Iraq could also file a declaration under article 12.3 of the Rome Statute which would enable the International Criminal Court to investigate certain crimes.] 
Thank you, Mr. President.

